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PORTION OF COUNTY H TO CLOSE 

 
Mount Pleasant – The Racine Water Utility plans to close a portion of County Highway 
H (Fancher Road) beginning Tuesday, June 30, to install a water transmission line. 
 
The closure is scheduled to take place from June 30, 2020, to August 28, 2020, 
between State Highway 20 and County Highway C. County H will be open for residents 
living on the highway but closed to all through traffic.  
 
Traffic will be detoured to County Highway V during this time. Signs will be posted to 
direct traffic around the closure. 
 
Utility crews plan to install a 30-inch diameter water transmission line along County 
Highway H. The work is weather dependent and subject to change. 
 
Questions can be directed to Ken Ward, Project Engineer, at (262) 953-4103 or 
K.Ward@ruekert-mielke.com.  
 

### 

Office of the County Executive 

Jonathan Delagrave 
730 Wisconsin Avenue 

Racine, WI  53403 
262-636-3273 

fax: 262-636-3549 
Jonathan.Delagrave@racinecounty.com 

mailto:K.Ward@ruekert-mielke.com

